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On May 20, 2003, the Connecticut Light and Power Company (CL&P) submitted a petition to the Connecticut Siting Council (Council) that no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need would be required for proposed modifications to the existing Southington Substation because the proposed construction would not have a substantial adverse environmental effect.  On June 4, 2003, Brian Emerick of the Council and Robert K. Erling of the Council staff met Kris Aberg of CL&P for a field review of this petition.

CL&P proposes to add a 115-to 13.8 kV 47 MVA transformer, three 13.8-kV double bus switch gear cubicles, four 115-kV disconnect switches, and one 115-kV circuit breaker.  All of the proposed construction would take place within the fenced confines of this existing substation. The proposed project is needed to increase the 13.8-kV substation capacity and to improve system reliability.

The low profile of the proposed equipment within the substation fences would limit visual impacts.  Sound pressure levels at the property lines would remain below State noise limits.  

During the field review, it became immediately apparent to both the Council representatives and CL&P personnel that excavation had begun for the transformer foundation. This had not been authorized by Mr. Aberg.  Construction activity was immediately halted and CL&P has notified the Council in a letter to Chairman Katz dated June 11, 2003, that no further work on this project will take place until CL&P has received a favorable ruling on this petition.  CL&P has further instructed its personnel to review its procedures to prevent a reoccurrence of such an incident.  

Following a favorable ruling from the Council, CL&P would schedule the project to begin in September, 2003 with completion expected by March 31, 2004.

